                        Committee Meeting

June 20, 2018
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by Vice President Marlin Rogers at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Craig Carter, Assumption Parish; Stanley Folse, St. James Parish; Jeffery Henry, Ascension Parish; Whitney Jasmin, Jr., St. John the Baptist Parish; Russell Loupe, St. Charles Parish; Eric Matherne, St. Charles Parish; Marlin Rogers, St. Charles Parish; James Jasmin, St. James Parish; Michael McKinney, Sr., Ascension Parish and Gary Watson, St. John the Baptist Parish. Kevin Hebert, St. Charles Parish was absent. Donald Henry, Executive Director and Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director were present. Larry Buquoi, Attorney was absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
Safety Committee Report: Commissioner Eric Matherne
Commissioner Matherne reports that we had no lost time accidents to report on.  Lost time accidents will be reflected on differently going further. The Safety Meeting for the Maintenance Department was held on June 18, 2018. Three Safety Films were shown at the Vacherie Shop and three at the St. Charles Shop. Safety Films shown were Heat Stress: Real Stories, Personal Hygiene in the Workplace, and Shop Safety at the Vacherie Location.  Housekeeping on the Job Site, Stop the Bleeding, and Back Safety at the Sunset Location.
Equipment Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

Commissioner Folse reported that all of the districts equipment is presently operational, except for the John Deere tractor that was involved in the accident. They are located on their respective job sites. It is being requested to place on the July 2 Regular Board Meeting Agenda to ratify the Board’s interim approval to advertise for the bid of a 2019 Ford Expedition rather than a 2018 as was discussed in the June 13th Financial Meeting.
Personnel Committee Report: James Jasmin, Chairman

On May 31, 2018 an accident had taken place and involved an employee.  Currently awaiting further news.  A unanimous recommendation of attending Commissioners to give Mr. Donald Henry a 4% Cost of Living Salary Increase and a $5,000 Merit Performance Increase which equals a total of $10,000. Commissioner Marlin Rogers decided that after 3 years, as of Wednesday, June 20, 2018 he is resigning as Vice-President of the Board of Commissioners.

Since there were no additional committee matters to discuss, Commissioner Russell Loupe moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Jeffery Henry.
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